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Guaranteed Loan Program 
FSA guaranteed loans allow lenders to provide 
agricultural credit to farmers who do not meet the 
lender's normal underwriting criteria. Farmers and 
ranchers apply for a guaranteed loan through a 
lender, and the lender arranges for the guarantee. 
FSA can guarantee up to 95 percent of the loss of 
principal and interest on a loan. Guaranteed loans 
can be used for both farm ownership and 
operating purposes.   

Guaranteed farm ownership loans can be used to 
purchase farmland, construct or repair buildings, 
develop farmland to promote soil and water 
conservation or to refinance debt.  

Guaranteed operating loans can be used to 
purchase livestock, farm equipment, feed, seed, 
fuel, farm chemicals, insurance and other 
operating expenses.  

FSA can guarantee farm ownership and operating 
loans up to $1,399,000. Repayment terms vary 
depending on the type of loan, collateral and the 
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Please contact your local 
FSA Office for questions 
specific to your operation 
or county.  

producer's ability to repay the loan. Operating 
loans are normally repaid within seven years and 
farm ownership loans are not to exceed 40 years.  

Please contact your lender or local FSA farm loan 
office for more information on guaranteed loans.   

 

 
USDA Issues Safety-Net Payments to New Mexico Farmers 
Facing Market Downturn 
The USDA Farm Service Agency has begun issuing financial assistance for the 2014 crop year to 
those agricultural producers who are participating in the new safety-net programs established by the 
2014 Farm Bill.  The new programs, known as Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) and Price Loss 
Coverage (PLC), are designed to protect against unexpected drops in crop prices or revenues due 
to market downturns.    

Unlike the old direct payments program, which provided funds in good years and bad years, these 
new programs only provide financial assistance when prices or revenues drop below normal.  For 
example, nationwide, farms participating in ARC-County that are receiving payments experienced a 
$20 billion drop in revenues relative to the historical benchmark. Similarly, lower prices in 
commodities such as peanuts and rice have triggered PLC assistance.   

Also, please note that funds provided by the ARC-County program can vary from county to county. 
The 2014 Farm Bill requires ARC-County payments to be calculated using the national average 
market year price (which does not vary by county), and the average county yield (which varies by 
county).  This creates county-by-county differences in payment rates. The yield data comes from 
surveys conducted by the USDA National Agricultural Statistics Service (NASS), the national 
standard that uses the highest-precision statistical procedures available. Where that data does not 
exist, the next strongest data is used: county-level crop insurance data from the Risk Management 
Agency. If that data does not exist, the next strongest data is used: NASS district data.  Where 
NASS district data doesn’t exist, the FSA State Committees provide data.   

Because the new programs are designed as financial assistance for prices and revenues lower than 
normal, not all producers will receive a payment, (as occurred with the old direct payments 
program). ARC/PLC payments are designed to help with unexpected changes in the marketplace, 
and to supplement other assistance programs, such as crop insurance. To learn more about the 
data used in calculating payments, how payments are calculated, crop-specific and state-specific 
information, please visit our website at www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc.   

 
New USDA Commitments to Help Build Up Next Generation of 
Farmers and Ranchers  
The U.S. Department of Agriculture today announced a commitment by the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture (USDA) to prioritize $5.6 billion over the next two years within USDA programs and 
services that serve new and beginning farmers and ranchers. Deputy Secretary Harden also 
announced a new, tailored web tool designed to connect burgeoning farm entrepreneurs with 
programs and resources available to help them get started.  

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc


The new web tool is available at www.usda.gov/newfarmers. The site was designed based on 
feedback from new and beginning farmers and ranchers around the country, who cited unfamiliarity 
with programs and resources as a challenge to starting and expanding their operations. The site 
features advice and guidance on everything a new farm business owner needs to know, from writing 
a business plan, to obtaining a loan to grow their business, to filing taxes as a new small business 
owner. By answering a series of questions about their operation, farmers can use the site’s 
Discovery Tool to build a personalized set of recommendations of USDA programs and services 
that may meet their needs.  

Using the new web tool and other outreach activities, and operating within its existing resources, 
USDA has set a new goal of increasing beginning farmer and rancher participation by an additional 
6.6 percent across key USDA programs, which were established or strengthened by the 2014 Farm 
Bill, for a total investment value of approximately $5.6 billion. Programs were targeted for expanded 
outreach and commitment based on their impact on expanding opportunity for new and beginning 
farmers and ranchers, including starting or expanding an operation, developing new markets, 
supporting more effective farming and conservation practices, and having access to relevant 
training and education opportunities. USDA will provide quarterly updates on its progress towards 
meeting its goal. A full explanation of the investment targets, benchmarks and outcomes is available 
at: BFR-Commitment-Factsheet. 

As the average age of the American farmer now exceeds 58 years, and data shows that almost 10 
percent of farmland in the continental United States will change hands in the next five years, we 
have no time to lose in getting more new farmers and ranchers established. Equally important is 
encouraging young people to pursue careers in industries that support American agriculture. 
According to an employment outlook report released by USDA’s National Institute of Food and 
Agriculture (NIFA) and Purdue University, one of the best fields for new college graduates is 
agriculture. Nearly 60,000 high-skilled agriculture job openings are expected annually in the United 
States for the next five years, yet only 35,000 graduates with a bachelor’s degree or higher in 
agriculture related fields are expected to be available to fill them. The report also shows that women 
make up more than half of the food, agriculture, renewable natural resources, and environment 
higher education graduates in the United States. USDA recently released a series of fact sheets 
showcasing the impact of women in agriculture nationwide.  

Today’s announcement builds on USDA’s ongoing work to engage its resources to inspire a strong 
next generation of farmers and ranchers by improving access to land and capital; building market 
opportunities; extending conservation opportunities; offering appropriate risk management tools; 
and increasing outreach and technical support. To learn more about USDA’s efforts, visit the 
Beginning Farmers and Ranchers Results Page.  

 
USDA Encourages Producers to Consider Risk Protection 
Coverage before Crop Sales Deadlines 
The Farm Service Agency encourages producers to examine available USDA crop risk protection 
options, including federal crop insurance and Noninsured Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP) 
coverage, before the applicable crop sales deadline. 

Producers are reminded that crops not covered by insurance may be eligible for the Noninsured 
Crop Disaster Assistance Program (NAP). The 2014 Farm Bill expanded NAP to include higher 
levels of protection. Beginning, underserved and limited resource farmers are now eligible for free 
catastrophic level coverage, as well as discounted premiums for additional levels of protection." 

Federal crop insurance covers crop losses from natural adversities such as drought, hail and 
excessive moisture. NAP covers losses from natural disasters on crops for which no permanent 
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federal crop insurance program is available, including perennial grass forage and grazing crops, 
fruits, vegetables, mushrooms, floriculture, ornamental nursery, aquaculture, turf grass, ginseng, 
honey, syrup, bioenergy, and industrial crops. 

USDA has partnered with Michigan State University and the University of Illinois to create an online 
tool at www.fsa.usda.gov/nap that allows producers to determine whether their crops are eligible for 
federal crop insurance or NAP and to explore the best level of protection for their operation. NAP 
basic coverage is available at 55 percent of the average market price for crop losses that exceed 50 
percent of expected production, with higher levels of coverage, up to 65 percent of their expected 
production at 100 percent of the average market price, including coverage for organics and crops 
marketed directly to consumers. 

Deadlines for coverage vary by state and crop. To learn more about NAP visit 
www.fsa.usda.gov/nap or contact your local USDA Service Center. To find your local USDA Service 
Centers go to http://offices.usda.gov.   

Federal crop insurance coverage is sold and delivered solely through private insurance agents. 
Agent lists are available at all USDA Service Centers or at USDA’s online Agent Locator: 
http://prodwebnlb.rma.usda.gov/apps/AgentLocator/#. Producers can use the USDA Cost Estimator, 
https://ewebapp.rma.usda.gov/apps/costestimator/Default.aspx, to predict insurance premium costs. 

 
Secretary Vilsack Announces Additional 800,000 Acres 
Dedicated to Conservation Reserve Program for Wildlife 
Habitat and Wetlands  

 
Secretary Hails Program’s 30th Anniversary, Announces General Signup Period 

Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack announced that an additional 800,000 acres of highly 
environmentally sensitive land may be enrolled in Conservation Reserve Program (CRP) under 
certain wetland and wildlife initiatives that provide multiple benefits on the same land. 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) will accept new offers to participate in CRP under a 
general signup to be held Dec. 1, 2015, through Feb. 26, 2016. Eligible existing program 
participants with contracts expiring Sept. 30, 2015, will be granted an option for one-year 
extensions. Farmers and ranchers interested in removing sensitive land from agricultural production 
and planting grasses or trees to reduce soil erosion, improve water quality and restore wildlife 
habitat are encouraged to enroll.  

For 30 years, the Conservation Reserve Program has helped farmers and ranchers prevent more 
than 8 billion tons of soil from eroding, reduce nitrogen and phosphorous runoff relative to cropland 
by 95 and 85 percent respectively, and even sequester 43 million tons of greenhouse gases 
annually, equal to taking 8 million cars off the road. 

The voluntary Conservation Reserve Program allows USDA to contract with agricultural producers 
so that environmentally sensitive land is conserved.  Participants establish long-term, resource-
conserving plant species to control soil erosion, improve water quality and develop wildlife habitat. 
In return, USDA’s Farm Service Agency (FSA) provides participants with rental payments and cost-
share assistance. Contract duration is between 10 and 15 years. 

CRP protects water quality and restores significant habitat for ducks, pheasants, turkey, quail, deer 
and other important wildlife which spurs economic development like hunting and fishing, outdoor 
recreation and tourism across rural America.  Today’s announcement allows an additional 800,000 
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acres for duck nesting habitat and other wetland and wildlife habitat initiatives to be enrolled in the 
program. 

Farmers and ranchers should consider the various CRP continuous sign-up initiatives that may help 
target specific resource concerns.  Financial assistance is offered for many practices including 
conservation buffers and pollinator habitat plantings, and initiatives such as the highly erodible 
lands, bottomland hardwood tree and longleaf pine. 

Farmers and ranchers may visit their FSA county office for additional information. The 2014 Farm 
Bill authorized the enrollment of grasslands in CRP and information on grasslands enrollment will be 
available after the regulation is published later this summer. 

For more information on CRP and other FSA programs, please visit www.fsa.usda.gov.  

Microloans 
Farm Service Agency (FSA) reminds farmers and ranchers that the FSA borrowing limit for 
microloans increased from $35,000 to $50,000, on Nov. 7, 2014. Microloans offer borrowers 
simplified lending with less paperwork.  

The microloan change allows beginning, small and mid-sized farmers to access an additional 
$15,000 in loans using a simplified application process with up to seven years to repay. Microloans 
are part of USDA’s continued commitment to small and midsized farming operations.  

To complement the microloan program additional changes to FSA eligibility requirements will 
enhance beginning farmers and ranchers access to land, a key barrier to entry level producers. FSA 
policies related to farm experience have changed so that other types of skills may be considered to 
meet the direct farming experience required for farm ownership loan eligibility. Operation or 
management of non-farm businesses, leadership positions while serving in the military or advanced 
education in an agricultural field will now count towards the experience applicants need to show 
when applying for farm ownership loans. Important Note: Microloans cannot be used to purchase 
real estate. 

Since 2010, more than 50 percent of USDA's farm loans now go to beginning farmers and FSA has 
increased its lending to targeted underserved producers by nearly 50 percent. 

Please review the FSA Microloan Program Fact Sheet for program application, eligibility and related 
information. 

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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